
         August 12, 2020 

The Scio Town Board meeting began at 6:30pm with Supervisor Kim Demick calling the meeting 

to order with The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Board Members:  Kim Demick, Jennifer Goodridge, Kyle Spier, Alyssa Ramsey and Jon Elliott 

Motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting as written was made by Jennifer Goodridge 

and seconded by Jon Elliott.  All in favor aye vote approved.  

Dog Control:  No report as of meeting. 

Code Enforcement:  Monthly report being kept on file in the clerk’s office.  

Water Dept.:  Motion to accept the monthly water bills made by Jennifer Goodridge and 

seconded by Alyssa Ransey.  All in favor aye vote approved. Everything is good.  Nate has had 2 

cemetary digs so far this year.  

Highway Dept.:  Motion to accept the monthly highway bills was made by Jennifer Goodridge 

and seconded by Jon Elliott.  All in favor aye vote approved. Skip told the board there will be 

about $95,000 left in chips for new tractor.  Skip said he will need copy of checks written to 

Suit-Kote and Blades to get chips. He is also quite sure the lawn tractor motor has blown up. 

The Town Board agrees not to pay Shawley maintenance agreement. The town board has a use 

of personal property policy allow use of Glenn’s personally owned equipment to help maintain 

roadways and property within the Town of Scio. 

 Jon Elliott made the motion to accept the personal property policy and Jennifer Goodridge 2nd 

it. All in favor aye vote approved. 

Judge Ames:  $1381.00 

Judge Whitney:  $597.00 

Monthly abstracts and totals are kept on file in the clerk’s office for review during regular 

business hours. 

Review of General Bills:  Motion to accept the monthly general bills was made by Kyle Spier and 

seconded by Jon Elliott.  All in favor aye vote approved. 

Town Clerk:  Monthly reports passed around for review with a copy being kept on file in the 

clerk’s office.   

Assessors monthly report not available at time of meeting. 

Jennifer Goodridge brought up the idea of an ATV law, the board agreed at this time not to 

pursue the idea.   

Next board meeting will be Wednesday September 9th, 2020 at 6:30pm. 



Motion to adjourn made by Kyle Spier and seconded by Jennifer Goodridge.  All in favor aye 

vote approved.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 pm.  


